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Weaverham Parish Council

Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY

Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the

Environment Committee Meeting 

held at Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham

on Wednesday 7th September 2022 at 7:15pm.


Present Cllrs Michelle Budden(MB) Chairman, John Freeman (JF), Iain Lasseter (IL), Roger Moss (RM), William Reynolds (WR) and Peter Wilkinson (PW).
E11.
Public Open Forum: No members of the public were present.
E12.
Attendance as noted above.  Cllr Adrian Morgan (AM), sent apologies for absence which were approved. Absent: Cllrs E Bland and Chris Hampson (CH).
E13.
No new Declarations of Interest were given.

E14.
Minutes of the meeting held on 6th July 2022 were approved.
E15.
Russet Road Play Park.  A report on the current position with the Play Park Project was received.  It was noted that a grant application should be decided within the next few days.
E16.
Solar Panels Project.  A report on the current position with the Solar Panels Project was received.  A quote has requested from a second company and a third company has been identified who will also be asked to quote.  IL suggested that, in addition to solar panels, consideration should be given to installing wind turbines.  It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Ashton Hayes Parish Council for their assessment of the renewable energy scheme that they have installed and also CWaC Council for general advice on the various options that are now available.
E17.
Tree Survey.  It was agreed to proceed with the work recommended in the Tree Survey at a cost of £6763.50 (No VAT).  As the work required in the Community Centre/MUGA area was at a cost of less than £300 it was agreed that, as a gesture of goodwill, this would be included in the work to be ordered. It was agreed to fund the work from the remainder of the Tree Survey/Maintenance budget and to vire any shortfall from the Village Improvements budget.

It was also agreed to seek a quote and any necessary permissions to plant flowering trees on both verges of Northwich Road between the parish boundary and the houses.

E 18.
Allotment Provision.  It was noted that one plot became vacant at the end of July 2022 and this has now been let to another resident from the waiting list with effect from 1st August 2022.  All allotment rents for 2022/23 have been paid.  It was also noted that the Clerk has received a response from the Head of Property at CWaC regarding the possible acquisition of some additional land for creating further allotment plots in the village.  Other possible allotment sites were also suggested.
E19.
It was agreed to proceed with the planting of roses in the beds at Lime Avenue shops as per the quote received and subject to agreement being reached on the type of roses to be planted.  It was also agreed that the Clerk be given limited discretion to agree a variance in the price when agreement had been reached about the type of roses to be planted.

E20.
It was agreed that members of the Committee respond to the Committee Chairman with any suggestions for variations to the Maintenance Contract (additions, alterations, deletions).  The Chairman will then revise the contract documents to be a clearer statement of the work to be done and the timing/frequency of the various items of work.  It was also agreed that the Clerk will place an item on the website inviting expressions of interest in tendering for the contract with details to be sent to interested parties following any revisions being agreed.
E21.
It was agreed to accept the quote for the provision of Christmas Lights, with the exception of supplying the Christmas trees.  It was agreed that the Clerk will order the Christmas Trees from the usual supplier.
E22.
Date of next meeting – Wednesday, 9th November 2022 at 7:15pm was confirmed.
Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Peter Wilkinson (Joint Acting Clerks)

